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SUBJECT:
Agency With Choice (AWC) & Umbrella Workers 

DSP Memo # 3 (FY 2012)
Many of our DSP vendors participate in the Agency With Choice and/or Umbrella Agency service delivery models.  These models are participant Self-Determination programs, and allow the participant to hire and supervise their own worker(s).  These service delivery models offer participant choice and are based on the principles of person-centeredness.  
If you are an agency that participates in either of these Self-Determination programs, your agency must be compliant with all aspects of these programs.  We are sending this memo as a reminder and clarification on the restrictions to the type of worker that can be hired by the participant.  Specifically, any worker hired by the participant/agency for either of these programs, per MDCH guidelines, may not be a spouse, legal guardian or designated representative.  This is a critically important guideline for all agencies to abide by, and we ask every agency that works with 1-B participants via the Umbrella Worker or AWC program to review the relationship of the worker to the participant.  See sections C and G of the DSP Vendor Manual for more information and guidelines.  You can find the updated manual on our website at http://www.aaa1b.com/doing-business-with-us/direct-service-purchase/dsp-vendor-manual/
If your agency identifies AWC or Umbrella workers who are not qualified to provide care to a 1-B participant due to being a spouse, legal guardian or designated representative, please notify the participant’s care manager as soon as possible, and document this finding in Harmony.  

Additionally, if your agency participates in either of these self-determination programs, it is imperative that the appropriate bid addendums and paperwork are on file with the AAA 1-B.   If you are unsure if your agency has the appropriate documentation in place, or if you have any questions, please contact us at vendors@aaa1b.com.  For those agencies that do not currently participate in either of these service delivery models, no action is needed at this time.  We will be expanding these programs to more providers in FY 2012, so more information will be coming.  
Thank you, as always, for the valuable services you provide to the AAA 1-B participants. 
